October 31, 2001

TO THE ADMINISTRATOR ADDRESSED:

Subject:  House Bill 821

During the 2001 legislative session, the Texas Legislature passed House Bill 821 with the intent that each student in this state receives instruction in the principles and techniques of cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) at least once at the 9th grade level or above.  Although CPR training is not a requirement for high school graduation, the provisions of Health Education under §115.23 of the Texas Essential Knowledge and Skills (TEKS) expects students to demonstrate basic first-aid procedures including CPR and the choking rescue. School districts should consider donating time, equipment, and other resources necessary to implement a nationally recognized CPR course.

The American Heart Association strongly supported House Bill 821 and is donating resources in the form of CPR manikin equipment, student and teacher materials and funding for instructor training so that all high schools in Texas will be able to offer CPR education.  Later this year, the American Heart Association will be conducting a survey to learn if your school district is interested in accepting donations to establish its Heartsaver CPR in Schools program during the 2002 school year.

Each day people are saved because someone nearby knew CPR. This 
life-saving technique is needed for family members in our homes.  There is no better way to significantly increase the number who are trained in this procedure than to provide instruction to high school students throughout our state.

I support the vision of the Texas Legislature and the goals of the American Heart Association to establish a statewide school-based CPR training program.  I can assure you that many more lives will be saved with Texas students trained as rescuers. 

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Tommy Fleming, Director of Health and Physical Education, at 512/463-9581.

Sincerely yours,

Jim Nelson

Commissioner of Education

